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I really enjoyed meeting Governor Haley and talking Clemson football with her. I appreciate how
approachable she is. Please share with her how much I appreciate how much I admire her and the
hard work she is doing bringing jobs to the state and trying to modify the way our state government
works. I know she will continue to fight the good ole boys even within the republican party but I
encourage her to keep fighting the good fight. I will continue to support Governor Haley in any way
that I can. As a small (very small) business owner, I need all of the Nikki Haley's I can get! Thanks
again for letting me spend a few moments with the Governor and I also enjoyed my interaction with
you Katherine, you are a asset to our state. I just thought this was a awesome photo. That's why I am 
sharing!

Tommy Chastain
100 Chelsea Court
Easley SC 29642
thomasdchastain@bellsouth.net
@tommychastain on Twitter
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